MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 18TH JUNE 2018 IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Present; Cllr’s Peter White, Sheena Duller, Lorraine Sanders, Eifion Smith, Gary Davies and Gwyneth Davies.

Also present was Councillor Ifan Davies.

Apologies were received from Cllr’s Christian Pateman, Ifan Jones Evans and PCSO John Evans.

Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed to be a true record, proposed by Cllr Lorraine Sanders and seconded by Cllr Gary Davies.

Matters Arising

Miners Bridge, Councillors discussed the issue of taking or sharing the responsibility for the maintenance of the Miners Bridge following the letter received in 2017 from Pentir Pumlumon, and after researching how much maintenance costs were going to be the community council have decided that they will not be getting involved with the Miners Bridge in any way because of the high maintenance costs it would incur. The clerk was asked to inform Pentir Pumlumon of their decision.
Water Wheel; The issues regarding the water wheel at Pontrhydygroes keep on returning to the Agenda even though the Community Council have clearly stated to Pentir Pumlumon that the council have no responsibility over the water wheel on a number of occasions.

A letter has been received from Peter Austin of Ceredigion County Council dated 8/6/2018 informing the community council that he has received notification of the poor condition of the wheel from the Welsh Mines Preservation Trust and Pentir Pumlumon and attached the original letter of support from 2007 from Pentir Pumlumon also. The letter is asking for the Community Council to take steps to contact Pentir Pumlumon or the Welsh Mines Preservation Trust to discuss this issue as Ceredigion County Council are not fully aware of the exact details regarding this matter.

The clerk was asked to reply to Ceredigion and put them in the picture of where the community council stand on this matter.

Invoice; an invoice was received from Mr Alun Jones for the hosting of the community council website for 2017-18 for £20.00.
Section 137 payments; Section 137 payments for 2018-19 will be £7.86 per elector. Section 137 permits each Community Council to spend on activities for which it has no other specific powers if the Council considers that the expenditure is in the interest of, and will bring direct benefit to, the area or any part of it or all or some of its inhabitants, providing that the benefit is commensurate with the expenditure.

Accounts. The bank statements up to 25th May 2018 are as follows

Community Account, £325.99. Business Reserve Account £2468.88. 

War Memorial; Cllr Gary Davies informed the community council that some repair work is required on the War Memorial at Ysbyty Ystwyth. The clerk informed the council that he has material to repair the missing slabs.

Planning Application: Cllr Ifan Davies informed the community council that the planning application for Ty Cariad Pontrhydygroes had been granted.

AOB

Cll’r Eifion Smith reported that the two benches that were by the water wheel were rotten and dangerous. He has removed the benches. The original benches were given as a donation to the community and were placed in the area next to the water wheel. The benches were much used by the public. Cllr Smith asked if the community council would be prepared to donate a new bench to this area. He was asked to get prices for a new bench for the next meeting.
